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This week’s attendance  

superstars are: 

FSC 99% 
2KM 98% 
5P 98% 

Reading Raffle 

This week’s  

winner is: 

Today we say goodbye to Mrs Lafferty. Mel has been an abso-

lute superstar at Kibworth Primary. She has formed fantastic 

relationships with children and staff through her determination 

to give everyone the opportunity to let their light shine. She 

has always been willing to put herself out for the benefit of oth-

ers. Mel will be greatly missed by us all so I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank her for all her effort, enthusiasm and love.  

Miss Morley will be taking her maternity leave at the end of May. Mrs Jones put to-

gether the traditional KPS baby basket and we all wish Kay and Chris all the best and 

will keep you all updated on the baby when it arrives. This term, Miss Pearce has 

spent time alongside Miss Morley in order to ensure a smooth transition.   

Please remember if you have any safeguarding concerns over the holidays please con-

tact us. Details are on our website which is monitored in the holidays 

www.kibworthprimary.org.uk 

In the holidays I am going to remember the great author Eric 

Carle, who died this week, by reading some of his fantastic books 

with my grandson.  My favourite has always been Brown Bear, 

Brown Bear. Talking about ‘The Very Hungry Cater-

pillar’ Carle said “I remember that as a child, I always 

felt I would never grow up and be big and articulate and intelligent, Cat-

erpillar is a book of hope: you, too, can grow up and grow wings.”  I hope 

all our children have chance to grow their wings over the holiday.  

 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland = 3480 

Morrison = 3471 

Welton = 3344 

Ollie 4N 

 

PE Stars 

 

This week’s winners were: 

Ralph 1H 

Charlotte 4H 

County Council School Term Dates Consultation 
Autumn 2022 to Summer 2027  

Leicestershire County Council have launched a public consultation on school term and 

holiday dates for the five years between Autumn 2022 and Summer 2027. 

The proposals cover term dates running for five years from Autumn 2022 to summer 

2027 and include: 

• Keeping the ‘traditional’ county term time pattern, which offers an earlier sum-
mer holiday but means a longer autumn term 

• Aligning the autumn and spring breaks in line with most other authorities, includ-
ing Leicester City, but again means a longer autumn term 

• Introducing a two-week autumn half-term break. This would leave terms ‘more 
balanced’ across the whole year but would result in a shorter Easter break 

More detailed information on these proposals and a chance to have your say via a short 

questionnaire can be accessed here  

The closing date for the consultation is midnight on Sunday, July 18.  

Come and Join Us 

Tuesday 8th June 7pm  

The next KPA meeting is on Tuesday 8th June 7pm on Zoom.  
All welcome.   Please join the meeting to support the new team. 

 Meeting ID: 829 749 1209 Passcode: WBpS2W  

http://www.kibworthprimary.org.uk
http://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/term-dates-consultation


 

 

07.06.2021 - Return to school 

 

 

 

29th May-11th June 
Year 6 

Lucy, Walker, William and 
Oliver 
Year 5 

Gia, Lea Lea, and Adam 
Year 4 

Darcey, Lucas, Daniyal, Ollie, 
Os and Michael 

Year 3 
James, Rosie, Hogan, 

Natasha, Riley, Florence, 
Fred, Richie and Hallie 

Year 2 
Jessica and Harry 

Year 1 
Liene, Destinee, Eesa and 

Abigail 
Foundation 

Lincoln, Charlotte, Jessica, 
Leo, Rupert, Francesca, 

Reggie and Harriet 

Year 6 - Revolution 
This term in Year 6, our topic has 

been called Revolution and we have 

been learning all about some of the 

key changes that took place in Brit-

ain during the 1800s. To begin with, 

we learnt all about the Empire and 

how British rule extended around 

the whole world. We learnt how 

British industry and cities flourished with the importation of goods from 

countries as far flung as Jamaica and India. However, at the same time, we 

explored some of the awful consequences that came about as a result of 

the Empire and industrialisation: child labour and slavery. We discovered 

what life would have been like for children working in mines or factories 

as well as slaves on Caribbean plantations. Knowing that child labour and 

slavery are illegal today, we learnt about some of the key political figures, 

such as William Wilberforce and Lord 

Shaftesbury, who were instrumental in abol-

ishing these cruel and awful practices 200 

years ago. Throughout the whole unit, we 

have really been able to develop our empathy 

for those who experienced hardship in the 

past as well as opening our eyes to those who 

are still being exploited today. 

Fundraising Update 
 

Freya, Edith, Lara & Gia would 
like to say a huge “THANK 
YOU” to all the parents and car-
ers in Foundation who donated 
£1 so that their children could 
take part in the Teddy Tombola 
this week. The team raised £77 
which means their fundraising 
efforts so far have raised £125.  
The team hope to have one 
more fundraising activity this 
term to raise funds 
for the WWF ‘Save 
the Asian Black 
Rhino’ Campaign 
 

Great work ! 

Well done Rosie 
One of pupils has been thinking of others throughout this period 

and has decided to raise money to help.  She said “I have been 

growing my hair for a year now! In half 

term, I will be cutting it off and donating it 

to The Little Princess Trust. The Little 

Princess Trust provides wigs for children 

who have lost their hair due to cancer. I 

have also been fundraising by running, 

cycling or scootering every day to have 

covered 100km in May. So far, I have 

raised £1060! I decided to raise this money 

because I think it’s important to help other 

children. If you would like to donate, 

please visit my just giving page”: HERE 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rosie-ardley

